
Parish Staff: 

Father Stanley Drewniak, Pastor 
Linette Hopwood, Secretary 

Email: stlawrenceswilm@yahoo.com 

Web Page:  swkrcatholics.org 

Anne Simms & Tiffany Staab CCD Directors 
 

Office Hours:  9-1 Monday –Friday     
St. Lawrence Rectory (815) 237-2230 

St. Lawrence Fax (815) 237-2201  

Maria Hakey, Bulletin (815) 237-8268 

 

Hall Rentals – Call the Office 
 

Mass Schedule: 

Sat. –    4:00pm 

Sun. – 10:00am 

Tues, Wed. & Thurs. – Mass at 7:30am 

 

Reconciliation: 

Saturday 3:30pm – 4:00pm. 

 

SACRAMENT of BAPTISM – Baptisms are 

celebrated during the 10:00 am Mass. Please 

call the Rectory to make arrangements. 

  

MARRIAGES -Diocesan policy require at least 

a six month preparation process.  Couples who 

are planning to marry should speak directly 

with the pastor before setting a date.  No wed-

dings are scheduled on Sundays. 

 

HOSPITALIZED PARISHIONERS – Due 

to a change in the privacy law, Father cannot go 

to the hospital and ask for a list of parishioners 

for him to visit.  As a patient, you must ask the 

hospital to notify the Rectory that you are re-

questing a visit.  For our homebound parish-

ioners, if you would like Father to visit, please 

call the Rectory and Father will be more than 

happy to come and visit you.  Thank you! 

 

Funeral Dinner Co-Chairs for July 

Monica Granger  237-2714 
Cindy Christensen  237-8873 

ST. LAWRENCE CATHOLIC CHURCH 
South Wilmington, IL 

MASS INTENTIONS:    
 
7/7/18  Sat.    4:00pm +Brad Wepprecht (Danny & Janet Anderson) 
7/8/18   Sun. 10:00am +Lucille Phelan (Paul & Regina Chase)   
 
7/9/18    Mon. No Mass 
7/10/18  Tues.7:30am +Mike Monferdini (Terry & Donna Hampson) 
7/11/18  Wed.  7:30am +Merrill Harvey (Carol Zang) 
7/12/18  Thurs.7:30am +Joseph & Genevieve Residori (Family) 
7/13/18  Fri.     No Mass 
7/14/18  Sat.    4:00pm Parishioners 
7/15/18   Sun. 10:00am +LaVerne Naretto (Friends)   

REMEMBER in PRAYER our deceased relatives and friends, the ill of 

our parish and community, nursing home residents, the homeless, 

hungry and unemployed, those living alone and our own special 

intentions we hold deep in our hearts.  Keep in prayer all men and 

women serving our country, the injured and those being held pris-

oners.  Let us not forget all men and women who gave up their lives 

so we may live in freedom and in peace!   

Weekly Income: 
Budget (Needed)   $  3200.00 
Sunday Collection   $   1438.00 
Children’s Envelopes          $                 0 
Peter’s Pence   $     441.00 
Improvement Collection $        75.00 
 
Thank you for supporting our parish! 

Liturgical Schedule      Lector       E. Minister       SERVERS 
   
7/7   Sat.   4pm    D. Wollgast    S. Myrick         T. Wilkey/C. Hampson 
7/8   Sun. 10am   M. Pfeifer       D. Pfeifer         A. Meredith/K. Scheuber 
 
7/14 Sat.   4pm    C. Mathison    M. Noeth        C. T. W. Brooks 
7/15 Sun.  10am  A. Frideres      L. Himes        A. Himes/K. Scheuber 

 Holy Father’s Intention for the month of July:   
General Intention:   Priests and their Pastoral Ministry.  That priests, 
who experience fatigue and loneliness in their pastoral work, may find 
help and comfort in their intimacy with the Lord and in their friendship 
with their brother priests.    

If you would like a Mass Intention said please contact the Rectory.  
Suggested donation is $10. 

FROM AROUND THE PARISH News & Upcoming Events 

 

Thank you for  your  generous suppor t in last week’s 
Peter’s Pence Collection! As a parish, we collected 
$441.00. Our contributions will be combined with those 
from our brothers and sisters around the world to help 
Pope Francis provide essential relief to people in need.  

“Every tomorrow has two handles. We can take hold of it 
with the handle of anxiety or the handle of faith.” 

Henry Ward Beecher  

Giving Tree-Summer is here, but it’s time to think 
about Back To School.  The Giving Tree is tagged with 
needed school supplies.  This year, we will be collect-
ing school supplies for Braceville Grade School, Gard-
ner Grade School, GSW High School, South Wilming-
ton Grade School and our Religious Education classes. 
We will collect school supplies through the month of 
July.  Supplies will be delivered to the schools the first 
week of August.  Thank you for your generosity.    

New Beginnings-After a divorce or the death of a 
spouse, what used to be US is no longer. It is a life tran-
sition that is neither welcome nor easy. However, even-
tually it is necessary to transition to ME. New Begin-
nings is a weekly self-help support group for the wid-
owed and the divorced or those going through a divorce 
as we adjust to our new roles as single again. We are a 
non-profit ministry of St. Raphael Catholic Church, 
1215 Modaff Rd in Naperville. (July meetings will be at 
St. Margaret Mary in Naperville). Our focus is on the 
spiritual, intellectual and emotional growth of our mem-
bers.  On Tuesday, July 31 at 7:30 (arrive 7:15), come 
and hear our next Big Speaker: Maria Vasos, Law Of-
fice of Maria V. Vasos, LLC speaking on Wills, Trusts, 
POAs and More - What You Need to Know, including 
estate plans, wills, trusts, and other important legal in-
struments. We will discuss the "Standard Six," other 
useful planning tools, and problem solve common mis-
haps and misunderstandings.  For this meeting and all 
those in July we will be meeting at St. Margaret 
Mary, 1450 Green Trails Drive, Naperville. 
Besides having speakers, we have a rotating schedule of 
discussions revolving around topics surrounding the 
needs of the newly single.  For more details and any 
schedule changes, please go http://www.newbeginnings
-naperville.com where you can also view videos regard-
ing the divorced and widowed experiences. Also, con-
tact our Chairman Kathy Eder at 505-553-1958 or in-
fo@newbeginnings-naperville.com. Come see if we can 
be a part of your future.  

Improvement Collection-Next weekend July 14/15 is 
our monthly improvement collection.  Thank you for 
supporting this collection. 

Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time July 7/8, 2018  
Today’s Gospel reveals Jesus as being amazed that the 
people in his hometown of Nazareth do not accept his 
teaching and ministry; he is taken aback by their lack of 
faith (Mk 6:6). Good stewards recognize and participate 
in Christ’s teaching, reconciling and healing presence in 
their community. Are we good stewards of our family 
of faith? Do we value and support the ministries that 
take place in Christ’s name? Are we attentive to the 
movement of the Holy Spirit in our parish and encour-
age those who work to enhance our life of faith?  

Welcome –We want to welcome all summer visitors 
and campers.  Enjoy a fun and safe Summer. 

Are you searching for something more in life?  A com-
munity of faith in which to grow?  If you are a woman 
40-60 years old Married, single, or divorced Come see 
what the Servants of the Holy Heart of Mary have to 
offer!  Join us for dinner at 6:00 on Wednesday, July 
25th, at our Spirituality Center:  One Heart One Soul, 
2041 West State Route 113 in Kankakee 
RSVP to Kathy at sscm.vocations@gmail.com OR 630-
879-1296  no later than Monday, July 23rd. 

Loving Father, make us faithful in following your law 
of love, and bless us with your peace and mercy. 

August 19th is r ight around the corner  for  our  An-
nual Ice Cream Social.  Please save the date. 
 
Quilt Raffle -Please pick up you raffle tickets for the 
beautiful handmade quilt by the St. Lawrence Quilters.   

Love Outreach Center will be holding their  annual 
walk for Human Trafficking Awareness in Morris on 
Saturday, July 28th at 11AM.  There is a flyer/sign up 
sheet with all of the information about it in the back of 
the church.  Please come join us.  We will end up at the 
courthouse where there will be speakers on the sub-
ject.  If you would like to get some people to sponsor 
you, please let Donna Gabehart know and she will get 
you a sign up sheet, or you can sponsor her.  Thanks for 
your support!  

Our condolences to Robin Homerding and family on 
the loss of her brother, Roger Feltenz.  Eternal Rest 
Grant to him O Lord.  May his soul and all the souls of 
the Faithful Departed through the mercy of God, Rest in 
Peace! 
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